
People of Lockhart Community Association    
General Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, October 4, 2022, 6:30 p.m.  
 

Lockhart Baptist Church 
 

PUTTING UNITY IN OUR LOCKHART COMMUNITY! 
 
1.  Convene/Welcome/Reflection – Secretary Laura Maddox  

(President David Smith and VP Franck Baumier unable to attend meeting) 
 
2.  Approval of September General Meeting Minutes –  

o Motion by Kathy Pumphrey to approve, 2nd by Julie Mickler.  Motion passed unanimously.  
3. Reports 

o President – Dave Smith, update provided by Secretary Laura Maddox – T-shirts still available. 
o Financial Report - Susan Branan 

o Current Balance $1085.11 
o Membership due $15, June – July, see her after the meeting if you want to pay.  

o Membership Report – vacant – no report.  
o Discussion to encourage someone to step up for this critical but manageable role.  Currently 25 or so members though 

100+ get emails.  
o Social Media – Melanie Makes – absent no report. 
o Crime Prevention and Safety Committee – Brenda Amrhein and Franck Baumier 

o Brenda – Overland Road is the next priority.  Hiawassee inundated by storm water, may need to call this to county’s 
attention. 

o Beatification/ Sustainability Committee –Tamra McClung/Rick McClung 
o Communications for all work on COY, 2 new trees planted, watering schedule ok for now.  Need help weeding 3 garden 

boxes.  Ready to put plants around another Lockhart sign.  Recommendation from the floor to start small garden in the 
new pocket park area. 

o Community Development Committee – Kelly Baumier – absent no report 
o Governmental/Advocacy Committee – Greg Mellowe  

o Tax exempt – paperwork has been filed. 
o Zoning- Industrial update, Robbins is moving forward with Orange County.  He will continue to monitor. 
o Historical Marker – Pastor Rob shared that Lockhart Baptist Church received funding from Commissioner Moore. 

o Spirit Committee – Toni Cheatle – 
o She has made a lot of neighborhood contacts and is encouraging neighborhoods to decorate for Fall/Halloween, let her 

know if your neighborhood is doing something.  
o Events Committee - vacant  

o No Spooktacular 5K this year. 
o No Candy Walk this year.    

  
4.  Guest Speaker:  None 
 
5.  Unfinished Business  
 
6.   New Business 

o Corridor of the Year - massive undertaking this year, we accomplished all kinds of improvements on Magnolia Homes 
Road.  Showed Power Point summarizing the efforts.  Appreciation for so much involvement, especially Danny’s 
leadership.  Even if we don’t win, so much good has come out everyone working together.  Next year’s focus will be Eden 
Park. 

o We are also grateful for the progress at POL thanks to Commissioner Moore. 
   
7.  Announcements 
  
8.  Adjourn  

Next General Meeting - Tuesday, November 1st @ 6:30 p.m. 
www.facebook.com/peopleoflockhart 

 
**   Members wishing to bring items of new business before the association should contact Dave Smith, President, no later than two weeks prior to the association meeting 

at which you wish to present. 


